
 

The Craylands School 

Newsletter 

CONTACT         
DETAILS 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
 We are at the end of the penultimate full week of the term; a big 
thank you to those who are at home and continuing with their home     
learning—please do keep it up! 

   
Have an enjoyable weekend—let’s hope for some sun! 

                                                  Mr Hiscock 

Craylands Lane Swanscombe, Kent DA10 0LP   
Telephone: 01322 388230 
Email: admin@ craylands.kent.sch.uk 

If you need to get in con-
tact with us at all, please 
use the  following contact    
details: 

School office  

01322 388230 

 

Pupil premium support 
team: 

kcox@craylands.kent.sch.uk 

 

SENCO 

ystone@craylands.kent.sch.uk 

 

Headteacher 
Headteacher@craylands.kent.sch.uk 
 

School mobile—only in          
emergencies/safeguarding 

07541591749 

 

www.craylands.kent.sch.uk  

If it is meant to be a 
sunny day, please       

ensure that your child 
brings a hat into school 
and has had sun cream 
applied before school.  

 
Although it has been 
sunny, I believe more 
rain is on the way so 
please send them in 

with a  rain coat if rain 
is forecasted.   

 
Water bottles are a 
MUST EVERY day 

please.  
 

Thank you.  
 
 

Children returning 

Whilst we have guidance from the DfE regarding September, we have 
yet to receive detailed guidance from the local authority. Until I      
receive this, I will not be able to finalise my risk assessment for      
September. I do hope that the guidance is issued soon as I would like 
to share with you by the end of next week the plans for September.  

            On Wednesday 22nd July, we are offering your child the 
chance to meet their new teacher. We will be sending out further         
details early next week about this. Your child will either be invited to    
attend a morning bubble of 15 or an afternoon bubble of 15. They will 
stay on site for an hour and we hope most of this will be outside.   

         We return on 1st September, however we will be having two           
INSET days; therefore the children will be returning on Thursday 3rd 
September. There is an expectation that ALL children will be returning 
on this day. If you have any concerns about your child’s return please 
do contact a member of the parent and pupil support team between 9 
and 10 in the morning.  

Making contact 

During the ‘lockdown’ I have encouraged the use of my email address 
as a point of contact ,which many of you, I hope, have found useful. Of 
late, I have seen an increase in emails being sent to me at weekends 
and late at night; I know I do not have to, but I do check my emails 
during this time and I then find it difficult not to respond. For my own 
well being this is not good. Therefore, I would politely ask that you  
only send emails to me during work hours and no later than 5p.m. and 
not at weekends. From September I will ask for a return to sending 
any enquiries to enquiries@craylands.kent.sch.uk which will then be 
forwarded on to me.  

Reports 
School reports are available for collection from today  - Friday 10th    
July.  A staff member will be out the front of the school today between 
1 and 2 handing them out if you are able to come and collect. We will do 
the same on Monday 13th also. We will be sending them home with those 
children who are in school. You can collect at other times if you are una-
ble to collect at these times. Once we have handed the reports out on 
these dedicated times, we will consider how best to send to those who 
are shielding and unable to collect themselves or send someone else to      
collect.  

Virtual sports week 
Please see information on the next page about our virtual sports week 
next week—please do take part uploading your efforts onto class dojo. 
A separate document will be sent later today with further details.  







We are still working and will be contactable in the following ways…. 
 

School office (open as long as the school is open) 

 

Pupil premium support team (for any queries related to safeguarding, wellbeing etc) 

 

kcox@craylands.kent.sch.uk 

 

SENCO (for any queries related to special educational needs) 

ystone@craylands.kent.sch.uk 

 

Headteacher (if you need to make contact with a staff member, ask for advice with work, 
ask for more information) 
Headteacher@craylands.kent.sch.uk 

 

School mobile—only in emergencies if the school is closed.  

07541591749 

 

Twitter—follow us for updates 

@craylands 

 

www.craylands.kent.sch.uk—will be updated regularly  

 

 

If a child may be at risk of immediate harm, you should call the integrated 
front door on: 

03000 411111 (office hours) 
 

03000 419191 (out of hours) 
 

Or call the police 999 
 

NSPCC Helpline 0808 800 5000 
 

Child line 0800 11 11 
 

Find up to date safeguarding information at 
http://www.craylands.kent.sch.uk/safeguarding-2/ 



Last week’s results…. This week’s battles…... 

Funnybones vs Wilson 

3380  vs 14594 

WILSON WINS! 

Elmer vs Stickman 

2093  vs  5603 

STICKMAN WINS! 

Horowitz vs Morpurgo 

1932 vs 3575 

MORPURGO WINS! 

Dahl vs Walliams 

6893 vs 16046 

WALLIAMS WINS! 

Gruffalo vs Walliams 

3842 vs 16,046 

WALLIAMS WINS! 

Elmer vs Funnybones 

 

Stickman vs Gruffalo 

 

Dahl vs Wilson 

 

Walliams vs Horowitz 

 

Morpurgo vs Dahl  

Elmer 

Oscar 

Alexander R 

Jack 

Kody 

Fletcher 

 

Funnybones 

Tamaya 

Callum 

Ishaan 

Stickman 

Sami 

Oliver  

Amelie 

Gruffalo 

Harrson H 

Eva P 

Amber 

Dahl 

Ben 

Izzie 

Jade 

 

Wilson 

Habib 

Albert 

Selina 

Walliams 

Ethan 

Max FK 

Michael C 

Horowitz 

Ben 

Isabel 

Dassia 

Morpurgo 

Carys 

Ryan 

Annabelle 

 

TOP 3 PLAYERS IN EACH CLASS 


